Dear Eugenes

That I shall be unable to say goodbye to you personally I deeply regret. The best I can do, accordingly, is to write you this note of farewell to express my appreciation for the many courtesies you have shown me personally and in the columns of the POST. My work and that of the Commission have been aided greatly by what you and the POST have done to make our problems and objectives clear.

I am also more pleased than I can well you by the splendid editorial in the POST on Saturday. Such a tributeaalone makes my fifteen months spell of hard work well worthwhile.

I honestly believe that the Commission is now in such fine shape that it will continue to deserve your support and sympathetic understanding.

I may be away as much as two months -- on my return I shall probably come to Washington soon and I am looking forward to seeing you then.

With kindest personal regards, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Mr. Eugene Meyer THE WASHINGTON POST Washington, D. C.